
Department of Transportation 
Division of Planning and Engineering 
Local Government Assistance 
700 East Broadway Avenue 
Pierre, South Dakota 57501-2586 
PHONE:  605/773-8148  FAX:  605/773-4870 

MEMORANDUM 

DATE:  September 11, 2020 

TO: Mike Behm, Director  
Division of Planning and Engineering 

FROM: Tammy Williams, Program Manager 
Office of Administration 

SUBJECT: Transportation Commission Meeting – September 22, 2020 
Consideration of Additional 2021 Bridge Improvement Grant (BIG) – Preliminary 
Engineering (PE) 

Following the announcement of the 2021 Preliminary Engineering - Bridge Improvement Grant awards 
by the Transportation Commission at the August 27, 2020 meeting, it was made known to the 
Department that one application had been missed for consideration.  

The department recommends consideration be given to including the noted PE Grant: 

• McCook County Str. #44-180-068, located 1.7N & 7E of Salem on 448th Ave. over the Little
Vermillion River

• The BIG score is 46.887 which ranks 15th out of the 41 total applications
• Requested grant amount is $36,285 which represents 80% of eligible projected costs
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